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It is with great sadness that we have to inform you of the passing of our former partner and instrumental 
member of the A.D.E. family, Stephen Fenenbock.

Steve as many of you knew him by was a huge part of the growth and success of A.D.E. He was many things 
and wore many hats, but was always known for being the “voice of reason.” He had a knack for calming a 
turbulent and heated situation, which surely would have escalated beyond control had he not been there.

Many times he acted as my career therapist, who talked me off the ledge. For that I owe him a debt of 
gratitude. His wisdom and knowledge was second to none. We all at one time or another went to him for 
answers, which he always seemed to have. He will be missed. So I leave you with this, “A clean desk is the 

sign of a sick mind.” If you knew Steve, then you know exactly what I mean.

Godspeed my friend and mentor.
–Michael Palladino


